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Greetings, in the name of our Lord.

The month of March has brought many exciting things. The Iditarod Sled Dog Race came through town,
accompanied by all the excitement and media attention. KIAM was able to broadcast live from the Nenana
checkpoint as the first mushers arrived.

The longer days combined with some unusually warm temperatures bring the possibility of an early breakup. We
are hoping to get an early start on several projects we are trusting God to permit us to complete this year.

As of this writing, the project to move KIAM-FM up to the top of FAA hill is progressing. We have filed the
paperwork with the FCC and should be able to start work as soon as the snow melts. The computer models
predict that this move will increase the coverage of our FM station from 2500 people to over 40,000. Pray that the
FCC will approve our request for a location change along with a power increase and for the logistics of installing
the equipment up on the hill. There is already a small building with electricity in place at the site along with a tower.

We are also hopeful that we will be able to install the last of the new translators in lliamna this summer. We have
all the equipment necessary. We are just waiting for the church there to decide about installing it at their location.
The building is owned by a missionary organization so they have to secure permission, etc. Pray that God will
superintend this process and that He will make straight the way.

This month, the Board of Directors approved Mike and Valerie Arena as
missionary appointees. Mike and Valerie have now begun the process
of raising support to serve with VFCM full time. Pray for them as they
begin this new chapter in their lives serving God here in Alaska.

Mike and Valerie Arena
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Also this month, Kelsie Anderson will be returning to spend the summer serving with VFCM. It was great to have
her here in Nenana last year. This year she will be working at KAGV in Big Lake. There are also several other
volunteers and work teams that are planning to come up this summer.

We have been greatly encouraged by God's provision of people and resources, and look forward to what He will
do in the coming months. The work at times seems overwhelming, but God has been faithful in providing just what
we need at just the right time. The cold and dark days of an Alaskan winter take their toll on all of us here, so we
are immensely thankful for your prayers and encouragement.

So, as we emerge from our semi-hibernation and move on to the hectic days of summer, please pray for us to stay
focused and dependent on God and His grace. It is only through Him and His power that we are able to perform
the task that He has set before us.

Springtime in Nenana

Thank you so much for being a part of taking the gospel to the far reaches our world.

Blessings in Christ,
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Art Thompson
VFCM Executive Director.
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